HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT

PO BOX 158,   (24602 OLD OWEN RD)
MONROE, WA 98272-0158

PHONE (360) 794-6900 

E-MAIL staff@highlandwaterdistrict.com
MINUTES FOR THE REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF HIGHLAND WATER DISTRICT ON THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 12, 2019
Call to order:
Commissioner Johnson announced that a quorum of the board was present and called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m.

Commissioners present:
Ted Stonebridge, Richard Johnson, Donovan Sheppard
Staff and Contractors:
Susan Forbes
Prior Minutes:
The Commissioners reviewed the minutes for the August 8, 2019 meeting. Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve the minutes as written. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Visitors:
Dick King, Customer


Dana Jorden, Future Commissioner
Q & A for Visitors:
Dana Jorden attended the meeting to become familiar with the procedures prior to taking office next year. She will continue to attend meeting for the rest of the year.


Dick King attended to discuss the bill he received after installing an irrigation system in his yard. He was unhappy with the amount charged. It was explained to him that the District is required to have some sort of conservation steps in place to encourage customers to conserve water. He asked the Commissioners several questions and they responded. There was a lengthy conversation. 
Engineer:
Nothing for this meeting.
Attorney:
Nothing for this meeting.
Field Supervisor:

A. Usage:
Unaccounted for usage for HWD for August was 14% and for Friar Creek it was 6%.
B. Hydrant Repair:
The certified letter mailed to the individuals responsible for the hydrant damage came back. There was a short discussion. The Commissioners will not take action at this time.
C. CUSI:
A representative from the billing program came and spent time talking with the staff. Information was provided to the Commissioners about the newer version of the billing program that has more features available to the customers. There was a lengthy discussion. More information will be provided to the Commissioners at the next meeting.
D. Garage:
Building of the new garage is in progress. 
E. UEBT:
The health insurance company audited payroll to make sure all employees were being covered properly. This is done per the contract. No errors were found. There was a short discussion.
Commissioners:


   A. Financials:
The financials for August were presented to the Commissioners to review. There was a short discussion.
   B. Auditor Letter:
The District received a letter from the Auditors office regarding cost increase for future audits. 
   C. Leak Relief:
A customer had requested relief on the overage charges he incurred due to a leak. He showed that the leak had been repaired. There was a short discussion. Commissioner Sheppard motioned to allow relief in the amount of $270.60. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
Vouchers/Payroll:
Commissioner Johnson made a motion to approve vouchers 6019 through 6039 in the amount of $70,328.40. Commissioner Sheppard seconded the motion and it carried unanimously. Commissioner Stonebridge made a motion to approve payroll for September in the amount of $15,997.74. Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

Next meeting:
The next regular meeting will be held on Thursday, October 10, 2019 at 6 p.m. at the District office at 24602 Old Owen Rd, Monroe, WA 98272.

Concluded:
The meeting was concluded at 7:10pm September 12, 2019.
Approved:
October 10, 2019


   Attended__ Absent__


Ted Stonebridge, President


   Attended__ Absent__


Richard Johnson, Vice President


   Attended__ Absent__


Donovan Sheppard, Secretary
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